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Senator Ryan asked:  
 
Regulations regarding the non-operating holding companies of life insurance 
companies? 
 
 
Answer: 
 
Measures to regulate the non-operating holding companies of life insurance 
companies were contained in the Financial Sector Legislation Amendment 
(Enhancing Supervision and Enforcement) Bill 2009.  A Regulation Impact Statement 
(RIS) was prepared by the Treasury at the decision making stage for this Bill and was 
assessed by the Office of Best Practice Regulation as adequate. However, the RIS was 
not made public. (See pages 35 and 50 of the Best Practice Regulation Report 
2008-09.) 
 
 


